
 
 
April 18, 2017 CNG/W17-04-01 
 
Steven King, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
Attn:  Records Center 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 
 
Re:  Advice No. W17-04-01, Schedule 500, Tax Schedule 
  
 
Dear Mr. King: 
 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (Cascade or the Company) files the following revisions to its Tariff, WN U-
3, stated to become effective with service on and after June 1, 2017: 
 
 Fifty-Forth Revision Sheet No. 500-A 
 
The purpose of this filing is revise the city tax for Port Orchard from 2.0% to 6.0% starting June 28, 2017.  
The City adopted this change in Ordinance No. 010-14 which will result in each customer in Port Orchard 
experiencing a 4% increase in their monthly bills.   
 
The following files are electronically submitted as part of this filing: 
 

1.  CNGC Advice No. W17-04-01, Sch 500-A, City Tax, Clean, 4.17.17.pdf – This is the clean version of 
proposed tariff sheet, Fifty-Forth Revision Sheet No. 500-A 

 
2.  CNGC Advice No. W17-04-01, Sch 500-A, City Tax, Legislative, 4.17.17.pdf – This is the legislative 

version of Sheet 500-A, wherein proposed revisions are in redlined, strike-out text.  
 
3.  CNGC Advice No. 17-04-01, City of Port Orchard Ordinance No. 012-17-Cascade-Natural-Gas-

Franchise-Fee. pdf – This is the signed ordinance adopting the change to the city tax rate.  This pdf 
is not word searchable as it was downloaded from the City of Port Orchard’s website in the 
format available.1 

 
4. City of Port Orchard City Tax Bill Insert June 2017, 4.18.17.pdf – In accordance with WAC 480-90-

194 and WAC 480-90-198, Cascade provides the attached bill insert that will be mailed to all 

                                                           
1 See https://www.cityofportorchard.us/ordinances/ 
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customers within the city limits of Port Orchard during the billing month of May.  Cascade has 
7,987 customers in Port Orchard.  

 
 
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Jennifer Gross at 509-734-4635. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Michael Parvinen 
 
Michael Parvinen 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 
8113 W Grandridge Blvd 
Kennewick, WA 99336-7166 
michael.parvinen@cngc.com 
 
 
Attachment 
 
 


